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Dear Parents and Guardians: 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
I pray that your Christmas was one of great joy, love and fellowship with family and friends! I would like to personally thank those of you that sent in gifts, 
provided lunch, coffee or snacks for the staff during the holidays. We appreciate your kindness and generosity. 
 
As we start the new year off, I want to thank you for your investment in Christian Education. I appreciate you entrusting us to invest in child/children both 
spiritually and academically. Every day our goal is to provide each student with attentive love, care and concern as they each are different and have 
different needs. I ask that you pray for us as a school. Christian education is always under spiritual attack. The school in itself plays a major part in building 
up a body of believers for His kingdom for generations to come. 
 
Re-Enrollment 
 
Enrollment begins on February 1st. We are excited to open our doors for His kingdom another year. Keep in mind that re-enrollment assists in the hiring of 
quality teachers, class sizes, and adequately meeting classroom needs. Re-enrollment packets will be sent home with preschool and elementary students 
the early part of next week. We will mail re-enrollment packets to secondary parents.  
 
We thank you for your belief and investment in our school and Christian education. Galatians 6:7 says, “Whatever a man sows, that shall he also reap.” 
You’re sowing into your child by providing them an education but one that is spiritually based. You will reap the harvest and the word that has been poured 
into your child's spirit will not return to Him void. You will see the return of your investment. 
 
Parent Teacher Connections 
 
We've taken into consideration the need for a Parent/Teacher connection. Our desire is for all parents and guardians to feel a part of the community. We 
will host a Parent Teacher Connection (PTC) kick-off meeting next Tuesday, January 28th. This meeting will not be a place to rest issues or grievances, but a 
connection to develop a positive relationship and partnership to increase the community within the school. Please see the PTC flyer for details. 
  
Survey 
 
Thank you to those that completed the mid-year parent survey initiated on December 20th. While we do understand it was issued during one of the busiest 
times of the year, it will assist us in finishing strong and preparing for next year. Thank you for your contribution. 
 
Report Card Distribution: Grades K-12 
 
This year to eliminate waste and create better access, report cards will be emailed for grades K-12 for Quarters 2 and 3. This provides you with multiple 
copies and an electronic copy. As the recipient you have the access to this report card for two weeks. You can also save each report card as a pdf for your 
records and future purposes. Quarter 2 report cards will be emailed on Thursday, January 23rd. Remember no report cards will be printed and sent home.  
 
In closing, as I reflect on our mission statement: “To provide academic excellence from a biblical perspective in order to develop servant leaders from all 
walks of life to live and love like Jesus Christ.” In this Southern Maryland area we see ourselves as a beacon of light. As we strengthen our spiritual 
development and academics, we will continue to make an impact for all for God's glory. 
 
For His Glory, 
Ms. Charletta Jones 
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Dear Parents/Guardians,  

 

As you probably know, the flu and other illnesses common to winter are in the community as well as in the school. GCA is working hard to help 

prevent the spread of the flu and other illnesses.  As always, we need your help to ensure illnesses will be kept to a minimum. 

 

If your child becomes ill with the flu or other illness, please be considerate of your child and others when making the decision to send your child 

back to school. The school has difficulty checking the spread of illness when parents knowingly send their child to school ill and /or with fever.   

 

Please follow D/!Ω{ w9¢¦wb ¢h {/Ihh[ th[L/¸Σ which is outlined below.   

V Your child should be fever-free for at least 24 hours without the use of fever-reducing medications such as Advil or Tylenol before 

returning to school. Fever is defined as a temperature of 100 degrees F. or greater.  This may require keeping your child home an 

extra day or for the morning to make sure he/she is fever-free without medication. This prevents the common mistake of sending 

your child back to school too soon.  A working thermometer is necessary and can be purchased for less than $10.00 at any drug or 

grocery store.  

 

V Your child should be vomiting and diarrhea free for minimum of 24 hours with 48 hours after last symptom highly recommended 

for a stomach virus. 

 

V A very frequent cough and unable to eat normally or function properly in school are reasons to keep your child home from school. 

 

Common symptoms of the flu include: fever, chills, cough, sore throat, fatigue, body aches, stuffy or runny nose.  The first symptom is often a 

headache.  It is important to note there may not always be a fever. It is common to take five (5) or more days to recover from the flu/flu-like 

illnesses. 

 

The Center for Disease Control (CDC) has an extremely helpful guide written for parents concerning the flu.   Below is the link for The Flu: A Guide 

for Parents. 

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/pdf/freeresources/family/flu-guide-for-parents-2018.pdf 

 

Flu shots are highly recommended for you and your child.   Various locations such as CVS, Safeway and Giant offer the flu shot at a reasonable 

rate on a walk-in basis. 

Feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.  Thank you for your help and support throughout the year and especially during the 

winter months.  

 

Susan Johnson, RN 

GCA School Nurse 



 

PARENT TEACHER CONNECTION RE-ENROLLMENT 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEW STUDENT ENROLLMENT CHEER CAMP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grace Christian Academy is excited to announce that you 

are invited to participate in Cheer Camp!  
 

Sign-up for a week of fun and fellowship! Campers will learn sideline cheers with 

GCAõs middle school cheer squad and perform alongside them at the Varsity 

Spirit Night basketball game!  
 

What:  Cheer Camp for girls in grades 1 st-5th  

When:  Clinics February  3rd -6th  from 3:15 -4:30 

Spirit Night Game Friday, February 7 at 7pm  

Where:  Here at GCA!  
 

The clinic will begin with prayer, proper warm -ups, technique instructions,  and then children 

will work on fun chants and cheers for Spirit Night! Campers are expected to be a t all clinics 

unless absent from school that day.  
 

 

The cost of this clinic is $50.00. This will cover the cost of the camps as well as a special s pirit 

night cheer t -shirt. Your child will need to wear blue jeans or navy pan ts and sneakers with 

the cheer spirit shirt. A parent is required to be at the game in order for a child to participate.  

 

 

Permission slips need to be return ed  to the school to the a ttention of Mrs. Reed .   

Registratio n deadline is Friday, January 24, 2020 . 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

EXAM PREP COURSE 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

26 27 28 29 30 31 1 

  Reading Lesson 1 

Reading Lesson 2 

Math Lesson 1 

Math Lesson 2 

   

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

   Math Lesson 3 

Math Lesson 4 

Reading Lesson 3 

Reading Lesson 4 

  

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

  Math Lesson 5 

Math Lesson 6 

 Reading Lesson 5 

Reading Lesson 6 

  

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

   Math Lesson 7 

Math Lesson 8 

 Reading Lesson 7 

Reading Lesson 8 

 

23 24      

       

 

*4-week intensive, meets 2X per week for 90 minutes per day @ 3:30pm (simulated exam on Saturday, 

March 14, 2020). 

**Information Session will be held on January 22, 2020 @ 3:30pm (Open to parents). 

 

January/February 2020 



2020 Korean Winter Campers/American Ambassador 
 

GCA 
Ambassador 

Grade 

Haylei Howard 3 
Antwan Proctor 3 
Korinne Sollers 3 
Ozias Tulloch  5 

Samson Schiffelbein 5 
Jada Newell 5 

Jasmine Stokes 5 
Braiya Haliburton 5 
Yaffa Woodfield 5 

Lia Morris 7 
Jacob Ayers 7 
Jalen Jones 7 

Lydia Eppright 7 
George Baker 9 

Christian Robertson 9 
Charle Dyson 9 

 

 

RED OUT DAY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GCA STUDENT AMBASSADORS LEGO CLUB 
 

Congratulations to our GCA Student Ambassadors selected to 
partner with the Korean Winter Camp students as they attend GCA 
for two months.  

 

 

Dear CyberKnight Parents, 
 
After four wonderful months learning about innovation, robotics, and 
teamwork, the FIRST Lego League competition season has come to a close 
for us.  It's been such a blessing for me to have your student on the 
CyberKnights team.  Thank you for allowing your student to be a part of this 
adventure, and I want to thank you for your support.  From observing the 
team grow over these four months I'd like to share with you some of the 
most significant ways I feel your student benefited from this experience: 
 
1.  The team experienced how to go beyond just following step-by-step 
instructions, and to be innovative thinkers and problem solvers coming up 
with their own ideas. 
2.  Students experienced working together as a team, how much fun that is, 
and how much we can accomplish when we work well together.   
3.  We learned many skills like how to give a presentation using a skit, make 
prototypes and props, and how to build and program robotic mechanisms. 
 
Those experiences will stick with and be a part of your student as they 
continue to grow academically and spiritually.  Challenges surprised them at 
the tournament too.  Differences between our mission table at school and 
the tournament tables caused a couple of our most reliable missions to not 
work.  That meant that some of our team-members were redesigning, 
rebuilding, and reprogramming parts of the robot at the tournament!  They 
succeeded in solving most of those problems in-between events.  That was 
an unplanned, but fantastic experience in problem solving on the fly.   
 
Many thanks go to the three wonderful co-coaches who helped make all this 
happen: Jennifer Heusted, Denise Twine, and Eric Davis.  Eric Davis, our 
programming coach, was himself a CyberKnight team-member 12 years ago 
when he attended GCA, and he graciously came back to help us this year as 
he continues at UMD majoring in mechanical engineering. 
 
Mr. Schultz   
 

  


